SACC  Minutes            South Addition Community Council Minutes, September 15, 2016
Call to Order: The meeting was called to order at 7:05 pm by Jeff Manfull, SACC Vice President.  The agenda was revised to allow the Mayor to address the meeting as the first order of business.
Mayor’s Presentation:  Assemblyman Patrick Flynn introduced Mayor Ethan Berkowitz.  The Mayor was present in order to address the violent crime incidents that have recently occurred in our neighborhood and to address public concerns regarding property crime.  The Mayor prefaced his remarks to emphasize that public safety is not strictly a law enforcement issue, that the Anchorage Police Force is not presently at full strength, the cut-backs at the State level have impacted the Municipality and the homeless population, although not directly related to the violent crime issue, does ‘contribute to a sense of unease’.  Regarding the homeless population, the Mayor indicated a plan is in place and that it is in our fiscal interest to solve homelessness.  The Mayor closed his preliminary remarks by emphasizing our community needs to embrace the Neighborhood Watch, Trail Watch and Green Dot programs, all of which are being rejuvenated.  The Mayor then asked for questions from the audience.
1. A resident asked for a definitive count of the homeless population.  The Mayor referred to numbers released by his Homeless Coordinator.
2. A resident asked for statistics regarding petty crimes in the South Addition neighborhood.  Police Officer Justin Doll responded that property crime in our neighborhood is relatively flat over the 2014-2015-2016 period.
3. A resident commented oddities seem to be up.  Officer Doll responded that APD does respond to reports of suspicious activity.  
4. A resident commented APD did not respond to a matter of suspicious activity that she had reported (a neighbor’s door ajar).
5. A resident indicated her property was threatened today (and her car was recently rummaged) and wanted to know if there was an immediate plan to deal with such problems.  The Mayor indicated the Trail Watch and Neighborhood Watch programs are being rejuvenated.  
6. A resident commented there is no magic solution to the property crime issue, but we should all be vigilant.
7. A resident commented the Wyndemere neighborhood had endured property crime and combatted it with their own actions of using motion lights, a phone tree and increased interaction amongst themselves.
8. A resident endorsed the Neighborhood Watch program and the Mayor reiterated his support.
9. A resident suggested that the trees and brush should be more aggressively pruned in the public areas.
10. A resident commented that it is possible to report suspicious activity on line, although was frustrated there was no apparent response to the reporting.  The Mayor responded they are working to improve feedback.  Officer Doll encouraged reporting as it adds to the data base.
11. A resident commented their experience had been that the police will not respond to a complaint unless there is a lead.
12. A resident commented he thought the property crime statistics quoted by Officer Doll could not be correct as they seemed inconsistent with his perception that property crime has increased in the neighborhood.
13. A resident commented he thought attitudes had changed in the judicial process as a result of the crime bill passed this past Session (Senate Bill 91).
14. A resident commented that they feared the message ‘stay off the trails’ would be negative and make the trails less safe and wanted to know the Police Officer’s opinion regarding trail use.  Officer Doll stressed he knew of nothing wrong with our trail system, although one should always ‘think about what you’re doing’.  The Mayor stressed improvements are being considered for trail safety – the way finding system and functioning lighting.
15. A resident asked whether APD has officers using the trails either on bike or walking.  Officer Doll responded yes, but not to the extent he would prefer.
16. A resident suggested the Coastal Trail is patrolled, but the Chester Creek Trail isn’t.  Also, alleys should be patrolled.  Officer Doll said he would pass on this suggestion, although he noted the patrols are spread thin.
17. A resident suggested the recent property crime seems to be more organized than what has occurred in the past.  Officer Doll acknowledged this may be true and referenced the car theft ring that operated last winter.
18. A resident asked whether there are any demographic statistics regarding the perpetrators of the recent property crime.  Officer Doll wasn’t sure.
19. Nora, representing the Mayor’s Office, indicated a West Side Community Hall meeting is scheduled for October 9 and encouraged residents to attend.  The Mayor encouraged residents to sign up to be part of the Neighborhood Watch, Tail Watch and Green Dot programs.
20. A resident advocated more alley patrols.
21. A resident wanted to know whether the ACLU position regarding notice of eviction timelines had been adjudicated.  A reporter for the Alaska Dispatch News indicated the issue had been adjudicated.
22. A resident commented that services for the homeless had been initiated at St. Mary’s Church, but had been curtailed do to the difficulty in following Municipal regulations.  The Mayor offered to check with the Homeless Coordinator.
23. A resident asked about sanitation issues in the homeless camps.  Officer Doll indicated sanitation is an issue.
24. State Representative Gara commented that State Revenue Sharing had been decreased in the last legislative session.  He suggested SACC should collaborate with neighboring community councils regarding community patrols.

The minutes of the June 16, 2016 meeting were approved.
President’s Report – Vice President Jeff Manfull reported that President Anna Bryant had resigned.  Jeff urged anyone that wanted to be President to step forward (and be elected) and in the interim he would fill the role.  Jeff also reported (in the absence of the Treasurer) that SACC has $3,436 in its bank account.
Police and Fire Report – no report beyond the information covered in the Mayor’s Presentation.
Assemblyman Flynn’s report – no report beyond the information covered in the Mayor’s Presentation.
Representative Gara’s Report – Representative Gara reported that he supports adopting a Fiscal Plan and that Revenue Sharing (funds distributed by the State of Alaska to local governments) was cut in this past session.  Representative Gara also encouraged people to participate in the Mentoring Foster Youth program operated by Big Brothers/Big Sisters.
Senator Ellis’s Report – no report.
Federation of Community Council’s Report – no report.
OLD BUSINESS
A. SACC Neighborhood Plan – Hans Thompson reported a Neighborhood Plan is being developed and he encouraged everyone to become involved in the effort.  There is a ‘Kick Off’ event on September 22, at 6:30-8:30pm, in the Inlet View Gym.  The process of developing this plan will include more meetings and will culminate next spring.
NEW BUSINESS
A. Hans Thompson reported improvements were made at the intersection of 15th and U streets. This spot had been identified by SACC in our capital improvements ‘wish list’ last spring.
              
B. Robin Reich, Public Involvement Coordinator of Solstice Alaska Consulting, Inc., reported on the Downtown Trail Connection project.  The project is undertaken to identify alternatives for connecting the Coastal Trail and the Ship Creek Trail.  There is an Open House Public Meeting scheduled for October 20, 5 to 7 pm in the Alaska Railroad Historic Depot.  The results of this project will be to identify a preferred alternative.
Motion made, seconded and passed to extend the meeting’s ending time to 9:10 pm.
OPEN COMMUNITY COMMENTS
	Tom Begich advocated a change in the State of Alaska legislative majority.  He urged community engagement in order to deal with the issues raised in the Mayor’s Presentation and he discouraged community patrols.
	Tim Feller advocated for community patrols.
	Bernie Savonapon commented that he is running, as an independent, for the US Congressional seat currently held by Don Young.
	Albert Whitehead mentioned there is a neighborhood watch feature within the Next Door social media software.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Next Meeting of the Executive Board (which is open to the public) – October 6, 7 pm, Pioneer Home
Next General Meeting – October 20, 7 pm, Inlet View Library.
Adjournment: 9:10pm


